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Of Special Interest: 

• Legion membership is now 

at 96 percent. Help us get 

to 100 percent. 

• There are lots of Legion 

festivities during the spring 

season. Come to the Post 

for some good times and 

cheer. 

• We wish a Happy Memorial 

Day and a Happy Flag Day 

to all of our Post Family 

Members. 
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May - June 2017 

I hope everyone had a Happy Easter. 

Our American Legion Auxiliary put 

together another wonderful children’s 

event for the Holiday. I’d also like to 

thank those who participated in our 

Post Everlasting. We must keep our 

traditions and their memories alive!   

 

Looking towards May and June we 

have a few exciting events to look 

forward to. First, I’d like to wish a 

Happy Mother’s Day to those on May 

14.  Memorial Day is right around the 

corner as well on Monday May 29.    

 

Remember Memorial Day always falls 

on the last Monday in May and honors 

the men and women who died while 

serving our Country. The wearing of 

poppies in honor of America’s fallen is 

traditionally done on Memorial Day 

(not Veterans Day). The origin of the 

red poppy as a modern-day symbol of 

this day was actually the idea of an 

American woman, Miss Moina Michael. 

Flag Day 2017, is a holiday observed 

annually on June 14. It is a day that 

commemorates the adoption of the flag 

of the United States that took place in 

1777 by resolution of the Second 

Continental Congress.  The Post and 

Honor Guard always celebrate this day 

with our Boy Scouts by properly 

destroying our country’s flags.  Please 

remember to bring your unserviceable 

flags into the Post prior to the event.    

 

The Army Birthday is also on June 14 

and we will have an Army Birthday 

cake for all to enjoy.  We are 241 years 

old, established in 1775.   

 

I’d also like to wish fathers a Happy 

Father’s Day to those applicable on  

June 18.   

 

As a reminder, we welcome our 

Legionnaire's to join us on the   fourth 

Wednesday of every month for our 

General membership meetings from 

7:30-8:30 p.m. (1930-2030 hrs.).   

 

Please be sure to check our monthly 

calendar for upcoming events!             

 

Phoebe Larned 

Commander, Post 66 
 

Renew your 

membership 

online! 

www.mdlegion.org 



PAGE 2 DISNEY-BELL FAMILY NEWS VOLUME 2017 ISSUE 3  

American Legion 

Commander   Phoebe Larned 

1st Vice Commander  Andy Therrien 

2nd Vice Commander  Nick Muller 

Adjutant   Brian Frye 

Finance Officer   <vacant> 

Chaplain   John Jones 

Judge Advocate   Brian Goldman 

Historian   William C. Grayson  

Service Officer   Claudio Poiani 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Mark Ryan 

Executive Committee  Ray Hart 

    John Delinsky 

    Toni King 

    Steve Hemstreet 

    Warren  Bradley 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sons Of The American Legion 

Commander   Pat Lamb 

1st Vice Commander  Kevin McMeans 

Finance Officer   Tom Fisher 

Adjutant   Joe Weik 

Chaplain   Del Billings 

Sergeant at Arms  Jeremiah Hammett 

Historian   <vacant> 

American Legion Auxiliary 

President   Debbie McMeans 

Vice President   Lois Van Sickle 

Secretary   Barbara Graham 

Treasurer   Anselma Obremski 

Chaplain   Agnes Bowersox 

Historian   Linda Green 

Sergeant at Arms  Fran Sauers 

American Legion Riders 

Director    Steve Hemstreet 

Asst. Director   Mark Ryan 

Secretary/Treasurer  Del Billings 

Road Captain   Andy Therrien 

 

Post 66 Officers 
2016 - 2017 

The award-winning Disney-Bell Family News is published bi-monthly (6 issues per year) and is published on the Post 66 website.   

 

If you need your copy mailed to you, please send a note to newsletter@alpost66.org or contact the Post at 301-464-9814. 

 

We welcome your news, ideas, suggestions, comments, or questions for future issues of the Disney-Bell Family News.  E-mail us at: 

newsletter@alpost66.org, or drop it off at the Post to the attention of the Newsletter Editor. 

The American Legion 

Disney-Bell Post 66 

9605 Old Laurel-Bowie Road 

Bowie, Maryland 20720 

Phone:  301-464-9814 

Fax:  301-805-6832 

E-mail:  alpost66@comcast.net 

Website:  www.alpost66.org 

2018 Post officers 

May - Nominations 

June - Elections 
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* Always check the website calendar or call the Post to confirm dates and times.     * All Friday dinners run from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

* All meetings start at 7:30 p.m. sharp, unless otherwise noted.      * See the flyers elsewhere in the newsletter for special event information. 

Post 66 - Bimonthly Calendar of Events 

The Queen of Hearts is back.   

Drawings every Saturday night at 8:00 p.m. 
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Post 66 - Bimonthly Calendar of Events 

* Always check the website calendar or call the Post to confirm dates and times.     * All Friday dinners run from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

* All meetings start at 7:30 p.m. sharp, unless otherwise noted.      * See the flyers elsewhere in the newsletter for special event information. 

òTwo things are infinite: the universe and human 

stupidity; and Iõm not sure about the universe.ó 

Albert Einstein  

òFor every marriage then is best in tune, When 

that the wife is May, the husband June.  

Rowland Watkyns (Watkins)  

 

 



S.A.L. Squadron 66  

The S.A.L. is dedicated to projects serving Veterans, 

the Legion, and  children. 

March  

The luck of the Irish fell on the S.A.L. as our final 

dinner night for the season was scheduled for St. 

Patrick’s Day.  Many enjoyed the Corned Beef and 

Cabbage Meal.  Thanks to all who helped make this 

dinner a huge success.  

April 

Nomination of officers took place at our April 

meeting. In the running are the following persons: 

Commander  Pat Lamb 

   Kevin McMeans 

1st Vice   Kevin McMeans 

   Joe Clark   

2nd Vice  Joe Weik 

Treasurer  Tom Fisher 

Sargent of Arms Dell Billings 

Chaplain   Joe Clark 

Election of officers will take place at our next 

meeting on May 10 at 7:00 p.m.  Please join us to 

share your ideas and cast your vote. 

Meetings are held the second Monday of every 

month, beginning promptly at 7:00 p.m. (with a 

complimentary drink after the meeting).  Please 

join us and share your ideas.  With your help we 

can reach out to more Legion, Veterans, and 

children’s projects. 

Pat Lamb 

Commander, S.A.L. Squadron 66 

MEMBERSHIP 

There are still quite a few 2017 membership cards 

and dues not paid as we go into the summer. Please 

stop by or mail your dues as soon as you can. Just a 

reminder, that 2017 dues are $15.00.  

The 2018 membership cards will be available 

around the beginning of July. The dues will be 

$20.00.  

We are always glad to see any new members who are 

eligible to sign up and would like to have a very 

active year with membership. So, if you have any 

family members, sons, grandsons, or friends that 

would be eligible to join the S.A.L. please bring them 

in and we will get them signed up. 

Here is the link to the S.A.L. Membership 

application.  

https://www.legion.org/documents/legion/pdf/

salapplication.pdf 

Thank you, 

Kevin McMeans 

S.A.L. First Vice Commander 
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https://www.legion.org/documents/legion/pdf/salapplication.pdf
https://www.legion.org/documents/legion/pdf/salapplication.pdf
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Auxiliary Unit 66 

Again, Spring has not let us down, warm beautiful 

weather is so welcome after a long cold winter. But 

warm weather brings a flurry of events to Post 66.  

The Auxiliary has so many things planned for 

spring/summer 2017.  

First things first though. I sincerely thank the 

volunteers who helped to make the Children’s 

Easter Party such a success. We hosted a party with 

music, crafts, egg decorating, food, egg hunt, and a 

visit by the Easter Bunny with 30 children hopping 

along to the “bunny hop”. These things cannot 

happen without volunteers. Thank You All! 

May 26 is National Poppy Day. You may notice 

poppies and donation cans around the post, please 

be generous with your change. It is your generous 

donations that make our charitable contributions 

possible. 

May 27 we participate in the City of Bowie 

Memorial Day Parade. All are invited to attend and 

march in the parade. We pass out flags to viewers 

along the parade route. Flyers will be available at 

the Post and we will send out email reminders a few 

days before. 

May 29 is the wreath laying at the city of Bowie 

Memorial Veterans Park. The Auxiliary will as 

usual, be laying a wreath. Please attend to honor our 

Veterans. Time will be posted and emailed. 

June 14 is Flag Day. We will be having our annual 

Flag Retirement Ceremony at 7:00 p.m. Ladies, if 

you have not participated before, it is a most 

memorable ceremony. Plan to attend. This year we 

will be joined by some of our Americanism essay 

participants. At the Americanism essay awards, the 

elementary school children were treated to a special 

Flag Folding Ceremony by our own Honor Guard. 

We passed out flag etiquette pamphlets and invited 

them to continue learning about the flag by 

attending and participating our Flag Retirement 

Ceremony. 

This time of the year we consider who will serve as 

Auxiliary Officers for the 2017-2018 year. If you are 

interested in serving in an office for this coming 

year, please let us know. Formal nominations will be 

at the May meeting with elections to follow at the 

June meeting. 

Anytime you can spare time to volunteer at any of 

our events will be greatly appreciated.  

This year, for the first time the Disney-Bell 

American Legion Auxiliary will be presenting a 

scholarship for one deserving high school senior girl. 

We will have applications at the post during the 

month of May. We are extremely proud and excited 

about this. We will also put a link to the application 

on our Facebook page. The winning applicant will be 

announced in June.  

The next meeting is May 17, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  

Please plan to attend. 

God Bless America, 

 

Debbie McMeans 

President, Unit 66 Auxiliary 

 
 

American Legion Auxiliary members — proudly serving 

veterans, the military, and their families for nearly a century 

— are more than familiar with Memorial Day and the 

reasons for its observance on the last Monday of May. But did 

you know Congress passed The National Moment of 

Remembrance Act as an added way of honoring America’s 

fallen heroes? Signed by U.S. President Bill Clinton in 2000, 

the Act declares 3 p.m. local time on Memorial Day for 

Americans, in an act of symbolic unity, to have a moment of 

silence in honor of the men and women of the United States 

who died in the pursuit of freedom and peace. (Reprinted 

courtesy of National ALA May Newsletter) 

It is the policy of the Post 66 Auxiliary NOT to 

accept damaged or out-of-date foods for transport 

to the Bowie Pantry.  

Thank you for your consideration. 
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Message from the First Vice Commander 

Summer is almost here which means membership dues will be due starting in July.  You must pay by 

Veteran's day to qualify you for a FREE early bird dinner! You don't want to miss out on this deal!  

Current membership statistics show that our position is 40th place in Southern Maryland.  So far, we are 

at 95.95 percent of our goal which is to reach 716 members.  We are 39 members short of this goal.  I spoke 

to our adjutant and he has assured me that we will achieve 100 percent by June. 

I humbly request each current member to enroll one new member during the upcoming year.  This is very 

important to help our Veterans.  The more members we have, the greater our voice... and the greater our 

voice, the more impact we have within the community and for our Veterans. 

The City of Bowie will be holding it's annual Bowie Fest on Saturday, June 3, 2017 from 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 

p.m.  We have secured an information booth to sign up new members.  Please bring your friends and family 

and anyone you think  may be interested in joining our Post.  We will be sure to accommodate them. 

Hope to see you all there! 

Thank you for your continued support! 

Andy Therrien 

First Vice Commander 

2017 Children’s Easter Party 
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Talk About Town - MEMBERS IN THE NEWS.   

 

If you have a special event or other news to share, please let me know and it will be included in 

a future newsletter. Contact us at:  newsletter@alpost66.org.  Thanks!!!  Brian G. 

DISNEY-BELL FAMILY NEWS VOLUME 2017 ISSUE 3  

Old Smoke Detectors Cost Lives 
Every year people die because their smoke detectors didn’t go off during a fire.  That’s usually because the 

batteries were dead (or had been removed to stop false alarms) or the detector was past its useful life or 

was located where occupants couldn’t hear the alarm. 

Do your present detectors work? 

It's really simple to test your smoke detectors to make sure they're working· Just press the test button and 

the alarm should sound. If it's a battery powered alarm and doesn't sound off, change the battery and retest 

it. If it's a hardwired unit and doesn't work, replace it immediately.  

If they do sound off, check the date on the label so you'll know when to 

schedule replacements. Smoke detectors are good for only 10 years. 

Some detectors let you know they're due for replacement with an end-of-

life chirping sound. But others provide no warning at all-they simply die 

in silence, leaving you totally unprotected. If yours doesn't have a "replace 

by" sticker on the outside, rotate the body of the detector and detach it 

from its base. Then look for a date on the inside label or embossed in the 

plastic. If the detector is 10 years old or more, or yours doesn't have a date 

code, replace it now, even if it passed the button test.  

Family Handyman Magazine February 2016 
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American Legion Riders 

A TRIP TO GATLINBURG TENNESSEE 
 

The best laid plans “Of Mice and Men” – still  

recovering from foot surgery and cannot wear my 

boots.  
 
Sunday night bags all packed, drove into work on 

Monday and when it was time to leave, my wife 

drove up and I noticed she was riding sans helmet. I 

asked where is your helmet, she said I had it. She 

thought I had it I thought she had it. LOL, it was 

on the floor at home where she laid it. So, we drove 

home grabbed the helmet and left  

adding 1.5 hours to our drive. 
 
Drove to Roanoke, Virginia. We stopped for food at 

the Italian Job  in New Market Virginia. I missed it 

the first time and had to turn around. It was good 

food, fast service. Stopped for fuel in Bristol and it 

started raining and continued to Roanoke, Virginia. 
 
Left early for Gatlinburg, Tennessee. Most of the 

way on Route 81 posted speeds were 70 mph and it 

was raining all the way. We wore half shell helmets 

which have half of your face exposed. Arrived, 

checked in.  
 
We left on Thursday afternoon for the Tail of the 

Dragon. We rode it once getting to Deal Gap, North 

Carolina and then once more coming back.  
 
Friday, we started out late and decided to do the 

Blue Ridge Parkway for the trip back to Roanoke, 

Virginia. After an hour and a half on the parkway, 

we stopped at a ranger station that had a settler’s 

farm with other outdoor exhibits. It was bright and 

sunny for once. While there, I asked the ranger how 

far to Roanoke, following the Parkway. He said 

about 8 or 9 hours. The speed limit is 35 miles an 

hour with a few places going up to 45. That was 

enough for us. We got off at Asheville, North Caroli-

na and the monsoon season hit so we stopped and 

had dinner at Ruby Tuesdays.  
 
Next stop Manassas, Virginia for a house-warming 

party at a friend’s house. They put our wet gear in 

the dryer so when we left 3 hours later we were dry 

once more. 
 
Arrived home at 21:45 for a round trip total of 1362 

miles!  
 
I enjoyed the trip very much as did my wife who is 

still laughing after reading this story. 
 

 

Steven Hemstreet 

Director, American Legion Riders 
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Adjutant’s Call 

American Legion membership year for 2016- 2017 is quickly drawing to a close with a cutoff date of 

June 12, 2017. While the Post is having a good year membership-wise, with a current membership of 

96 percent of goal, there are those members who have not yet responded to the four renewal notices 

mailed by National Headquarters. We (Post 66) need to make that membership goal of 100 percent, 

that has not been accomplished in several years, but is in reach this year. 

 

Being the persistent people they are (National), you will receive another renewal notice on or about 

May 1. Try not to be one of those members that procrastinate and think that the Legion year ends on 

December 31 and you can wait until then to renew your membership. The 2018 Legion year  

actually starts July 1, so if your card has 2016 on it, you are behind. 

If anyone has a question on membership, please call me, 301-728-4393. 

 
 

 

Brian G. Frye  

Adjutant, Post 66 
 

 

Bar Specials 

Two for      
Tuesday    

Whiney Wino 
Wednesday  

Thirsty           
Thursday      

Friday, Saturday 
and Sunday 

 
2 beers for $3 

 
2 wines for $4 

 
$1.75 drafts 

5 beers 
for $10.00 

   Bucket of beer  
specials 

Happy Hour:  Monday - Friday, 5:00 to 6:00 p.m., $.25 off all drinks 
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Service Officer’s Notes 

The Post Service Officer is available to help with a variety of different 

Veteran’s programs.  Some of the items he can help with include: providing 

the proper claim forms for VA benefit claims; assisting with VA claim 

applications; assisting with State and Federal burial benefits registration; 

and assisting with VA medical benefits registration.   

Claudio Poiani, Post 66 Service Officer 

301-464-9814 - Post 

ServiceOfficer@alpost66.org 

Chaplain’s Notes  

If any Legion member or a member of their family 

needs the services of the Post Chaplain, please 

contact our new Chaplain. 

John Jones, Post 66 Chaplain 

301-464-9814 at the Post 

Auxiliary Chaplain’s Notes  

Please contact me with information regarding 

illness or death relating to Auxiliary members: 

 

Agnes Bowersox, Post 66 Auxiliary Chaplain 

301-464-9374  or  jabowersox@yahoo.com 

 

http://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/


Weõre on the web at 

www.alpost66.org 

The American Legion 

Disney-Bell Post 66 

9605 Old Laurel-Bowie Road 

Bowie, Maryland 20720 

Memorial Day - May 29, 2017 

Memorial Day is a federal holiday in the United States for remembering the people who died while serving in the 

country's armed forces. The holiday, which is observed every year on the last Monday of May, originated as Decora-

tion Day after the American Civil War in 1868, when the Grand Army of the Republic, an organization of Union vet-

erans founded in Decatur, Illinois, established it as a time for the nation to decorate the graves of the war dead with 

flowers. By the 20th century, competing Union and Confederate holiday traditions, celebrated on different days, had 

merged, and Memorial Day eventually extended to honor all Americans who died while in the military service. It typ-

ically marks the start of the summer vacation season, while Labor Day marks its end. 

Many people visit cemeteries and memorials, particularly to honor those who have died in military service. Many 

volunteers place an American flag on each grave in national cemeteries. 

Annual Decoration Days for particular cemeteries are held on a Sunday in late spring or early summer in some rural 

areas of the American South, notably in the mountain areas. In cases involving a family graveyard where remote an-

cestors as well as those who were deceased more recently are buried, this may take on the character of an extended 

family reunion to which some people travel hundreds of miles. People gather on the designated day and put flowers 

on graves and renew contacts with relatives and others. There often is a religious service and a picnic-like "dinner on 

the ground," the traditional term for a potluck meal in which people used to spread the dishes out on sheets or table-

cloths on the grass. It is believed that this practice began before the American Civil War and thus may reflect the 

real origin of the "memorial day" idea. 

Memorial Day is not to be confused with Veterans Day; Memorial Day is a day of remembering the men and women 

who died while serving, while Veterans Day celebrates the service of all U.S. military veterans. 


